# Cheyenne Field Archers Newsletter



# www.cheyennefieldarchers.com

# **Calendar**

#### **LEAGUES**

Tuesday night, 7:00 pm

#### **JOAD**

Saturday @ 10:00 am

#### **UPCOMING EVENTS**

Carp Shoot June 11, 7:00 am

June 18th Kiosk Bldg at Curt Gowdy

Parks & Rec Partnership
June 17th
Time TBD
North Park

Super Day June 25, 2011

# A word from your President

You might have noticed that recently your club has been more involved with programs for the kids. Fortunately your

current board leans that way. It might be noted that a good portion of our new members are there because of their kids. We as older club members have a tendency to "use" these kids programs when it is to our advantage yet talk these programs down when we are talking about the use of range facilities. The same thing goes on in society when we are dealing with taxes, etc..

The saying goes something like this-"well I raised mine". My philosophy is a bit different. My feeling is that what is good for the kids is good for us. So while you are discussing this issue just remember that the main thing here is that we have to get these kids involved in archery if we expect the sport to survive. Remember we claim that we are here to promote archery in our area, so let's really do it.

Bob

## **Board Meeting**

The Board meeting of the Cheyenne Field Archers was called to order at 7:00 pm on June 6th, 2011 at the Cheyenne Field Archers Office. **Officers and Board Members Present**: Bob Day, Bob Graham, Mike Lancaster, Matt Rusk, Mary Jo Day, Al Tharp and Mary Tharp were present. Craig Deuel will be absent for the next several meetings as he is working, he gave his proxy to Tim Whetsell. No alternates were present. Other members present were David Hays and Butch Rupert.

#### A.Approval of Minutes & Treasurer's Report

The minutes were read. Bob Graham made a motion to

accept minutes presented. Mike Lancaster seconded the motion. Mary Jo Day presented the **Treasurer's Report**. Bob Graham made a motion to accept the Treasurer's report and Al Tharp seconded the motion. **Membership Report** was given by Bob Day. He said Mel Schlagel reported that there are 203 members. As per Chandler Carroll's request at last meeting, a postcard was sent out to cold contacts to remind them to re-sign back up. There were 150 postcards sent out to 2009 & 2010 members who haven't signed back up.

**Cheyenne Field Archers** 

### 2011 **Club Officers**

**President Bob Day** 

**Vice President Bob Graham** 

> **Secretary** Mary Tharp

**Treasurer** Mary Jo Day

**Board Members** Matt Rusk Mike Lancaster Al Tharp **Craig Deuel** 

# **Alternates** Jim Frauendienst Tim Whetsell

Dan Conrad



## **Old Business**

BHW progress: Bob has assured the permit will be issued. Bob told Matt that putting a picture on the tshirts would be too costly. Bob had 4 possible graphics to select from, he asked the board to pick one of the choices. The board voted on #4.

Matt Rusk is also working on sending fliers out to everyone who has shot BHW and Triple Crown previously. It was decided that it is too expensive sending fliers to everyone, so we will send fliers via snail mail to members and nonmembers who don't have an e-mail address. The rest of the members with e-mail addresses will get theirs via e-mail.

**Senior Olympic Targets:** All 5 are here. Bob Day, Bob Graham, Mel Schlagel, Al Tharp and John Wilson purchased the targets.

#### Parks and Recreation

Cooperative: The date was changed Friday. The coordinators decided without talking with the club, that they do two sessions, one for 10-12 year olds from 8:00-11:30 pm and 13 -18 year olds from 12:00-4:00 pm. Bob is going to talk to the coordinators to see if that is too long. There was discussion on how involved we should be. It was Bob Day's understanding that we need to teach these kids safety and how to shoot.

Reminders: June 18th-Eric Gerheart will be working on his

Eagle Award which is the information kiosk at Curt Gowdy. He wanted to remind everyone that he could use some help. Please RSVP to Bob Day or Eric.

Triple Crown Hoodies-were received and sent out. Bob needs to know that everyone received their hoodies.

June 25th-Super Day. David Hays will be doing the event. He is requesting members to help kids shoot. The event will be from 10:00 to 5:00 pm. David will get stuff at 8:00 am.

**Animal Cores**-will be in by the end of the month.

### **New Business**

WSAA-Mike Hoover is our representative. He asked Bob to discuss shoots for next year at this meeting, but then he wasn't present. Bob Day made a list of the shoots for next year, but then it was pointed out that he forgot the traditional shoot, so he will get that to us.

Curt Gowdy Update-The trails contracfrom June 18<sup>th</sup> to June 17<sup>th</sup> which is a tor came in and flagged the trail. Mike Hoover put the grant together through Easton Archery. He got several e-mails from Easton, they are very concerned about the shipping that ArroLast was charging. Paul Gritton and Mike Hoover got together to discuss it. The trails contractor took out 23 targets while he was doing the flagging. He got a \$1500 penalty for taking out the 23 targets. The State of Wyoming will provide a flatbed truck and labor to go get the target butts. There are 37 butts, 4 of which will be for the club. They are on hold for Easton Grant.

June 2011 Page 3

**Outdoor Insurance**-has been paid. This is our liability insurance which is \$800.00

New Shelving-Bob Day got some new shelving for membership applications, and other forms for the club. If you get a membership application and there is only one more, either let a board member know or go to UPS Store by Target and make some more.

A BIG THANKS-to Jim Seekins and Silas for mowing all the weeds at the club.

## **Other Business**

.2<sup>nd</sup> Spring Cleanup: Wednesday, June 15<sup>th</sup> at 4:00 pm, the floors need mopped and the bathrooms cleaned.

**Kevin from Wyoming Wildlife**-wanted the club to know if they have any complaints or comments on what Wyoming Wildlife is doing, please call 760-3739.

NASP Basic Archery Instructor Training-3 club members took the training on May 27<sup>th</sup>, Neal Perkins, Matt Rusk and Mary Tharp which will come in handy for the Parks & Rec Partnership Program on June 17th.

**Adjournment-**Bob Graham motioned that the meeting be adjourned, Mary Jo Day seconded it. The meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm.

Minutes submitted by: Mary Tharp

# 203 Members



Access Yes Donation Presentation to Wyoming Game & Fish End of May, 2011









Next Board meeting July 5th, 7:00 pm



# **Cheyenne Field Archers**

P.O. Box 20790 Cheyenne, WY 82003 Phone: 307-638-9951

We are on the web!

www.cheyennefieldarchers.com